

COSATU

CONGRESS OF SOUTH AFRICAN TRADE UNIONS

Head Office 110 Jorissen Street Braamfontein JOHANNESBURG P O Box 1019 JOHANNESBURG 2000

Tel: + 27 11 339 4911 Fax: +27 11 339 5080

Internet: http://www.cosatu.org.za

8th October 2013

To:

Cosatu Affiliates

Cosatu Provinces

Attention: General Secretaries

Provincial Secretaries

Dear Comrades

Requests for a Special National Congress

It is almost 3 weeks since the September 2013 Cosatu Central Executive Committee received a report on the request for a Special National Congress. The CEC noted that the report also gave guidelines to the Cosatu President in carrying out this task as directed by the Cosatu Constitution.

Firstly, as Cosatu President I want to place on record that the Cosatu constitution is very clear on what is expected of the Cosatu President in executing his duties in terms of clause 3.3.2 of the constitution.

Secondly, I want to emphasise my commitment to respect and uphold the Cosatu constitution at all times. I am also equally committed to implement the CEC decision whenever I am directed to do so.

Thirdly, I understand the mandate that I was given at the previous CEC and I am committed to convene the Special National Congress as directed to do so.

Fourthly, since that CEC I have engaged the National Treasurer comrade Freda Oosthuysen to determine the available resources to take this work forward. I have also approached a few people for possible funding of the special congress. In a few days time I will be in a position to assess the nature of our resources and the need and extent for additional funding for the convening of a Special National Congress.

Fifthly, I have instructed the Secretariat to enquire about the availability of venues that are capable of accommodating the number of delegates that normally attend a Cosatu

ary Office k Street

3uilding

61-3835 osatu.org.z Free State
7th Floor
Altrium Building
10 Elizabeth Street
Bloemfontein
P O box 985
Bloemfontein Bloemfontein 9300 Tel: (051) 447-5499 Fax: (051) 447-5603 ntsiki@cosatu.org.za

North West 2nd Floor NBS Building Cnr Church & Boom Street Klerksdorp P O Box 11909 Klerksdorp Tel: (018) 462-2406 / Fax: (018) 462-3993

ruth@cosatu.org.za

Gauteng 5th Floor COSATU House 110 Jorissen Street Braumfontein P O Box 1019 Johannesburg Tel: (011) 339-4911 Fax: (011) 339-5080

nomthunzi@cosatu.org.za

Mpumalanga Office No. 24, 1" Floor BF Boshielo House Hofmeyer Street Witbank P O Box 2425 Witbank 1035 Tel: (013) 656-0289 Fax: (013) 656-0291

20 Bok Street Polokwane 0700 Tel: (015) 291-2981/ Fax: (015) 291-3232 toeki@.cosatu.org.za

Limpopo

Northern Cape Office no. 51 Phakamaile Mabija Street P O Box 985 Kimberley 8301 Tel: (053) 832-9090 Fax: (053) 832-9080 thandi@cosatu.org.za KwaZulu / Natal 47 Field Street Office no. 1902 19th General Accident Building Durban P O Box 4765 Tel: (031) 304-1690/ 4009 Fax: (031) 304-1822

nokhwezi@cosatu.org.za

Western Cape 2nd Floor Community House 41 Salt River Road Salt River P O Box 471 Salt River Tel: (021) 448-0045 /

Fax: (021) 448-0047 E-mail; elma@cosatu.org.za

Eastern Cape 19B Devereux Avenue Vincent East London Tel: (043) 726 -4038/ 45 Fax: (043) 726 -4029 thokozani@cosatu.org.za Congress, possible dates, and the number of days needed to hold such an event. I am expecting to receive such information within the next few days.

Sixthly, I need to remind all comrades, that this is not the first time that Cosatu has had to convene a Special National Congress. There are issues that have to be considered when such a meeting has to be convened. The September 2013 CEC highlighted some of them.

When the President issues a notice for such a Congress, the notice must have an agenda, and deal with issues like the venue, times, dates etc. As you may be aware, the unions that have requested a Special National Congress have advanced different reasons for their requests, and in the circumstances a process must be undertaken to assess whether the relevant unions and all other unions can reach agreement on a common agenda for the Congress. In addition, all previous National Congresses have had a theme, reports, resolutions, details of credentials etc. It is my considered view that in considering all these issues, there has to be input from the affiliates through the Central Executive Committee.

More importantly, I want to stress and assure all that as the Cosatu president I have no intention or interest to delay convening a Special National Congress. I have seen some media reports that have accused me of being reluctant to carry out this task. I have decided not to respond to anonymous allegations and sources in line with the decision of the previous CEC.

Finally, in the next few weeks I will update you on any relevant information that I would have gathered. I will also be asking the unions for relevant information relating to their readiness for the Special National Congress in line with our standard past practice in preparation for a National Congress and as per the directive of the September 2013 CEC.

I am looking forward to working with all of you in preparation for the Special National Congress.

Yours comradely

Sidumo Dlamini

COSATU PRESIDENT

c.c COSATU NOBs

